














































































 

M A I N E S T A Y  Y O U T H  &  F A M I L Y  S E R V I C E S  
D E C E M B E R  2 0 1 7  B O A R D  R E P O R T  

R I C H A R D  L Y O N ,  D I R E C T O R  

 

MENTORING  

Our Big Brothers Big Sisters mentoring program hosted a Holiday Party on December 12. Parents were 
invited to attend and were able to spend some quality time with their child’s mentor during a fun-filled 
event complete with potluck dinner, games, and activities. We had a great turn out with around 40 people 
in attendance. One of the highlights of the night was a gift exchange; it was incredible to see how each 
child’s face lit up as they opened a gift from their mentor. From how well the gifts were received, it was 
obvious that the mentors all worked hard to get them a personalized gift that reflected their interests. Big 
Brothers Big Sisters had a holiday card contest this year where students from multiple mentoring 
programs across the area submitted drawings and one would be selected as the artwork used on the front 
of their card. All three winners came from MaineStay’s program and the children each received recognition 
during this event. Thousands of people in the Chicagoland area will soon receive the winning card. We are 
so proud of all the participants and their dedicated mentors who make this program such a success. 
Pictured below is one child’s reaction to opening her mentor’s gift and the girl who created the winning 
holiday card design with her mentor. 

 

FEATURED STORY OF THE MONTH  

This month’s story comes from Austin Kelso, our Office Manager. He writes, 

“Being at the front lines of our department allows me to interact with clients/patients of ours before every 
session begins. This opens the door to wonderful professional relationships forming between myself and 
our clients. Clients who come more frequently and for more extended periods of time are individuals who I 
get to know better than others. 

A woman started using our psychiatric services around the time we first started to offer them. In seeing her 
the first few times she had an appointment, it was clear that she was depressed and needed help. 
Sometimes she would enter our building in tears. She saw Dr. Walsh regularly and then when Dr. Lin came 
onboard she transferred to her. 



 

Within the first few appointments with Dr. Lin, a change in the patient’s demeanor could be seen. She 
smiled a lot more frequently and was significantly more engaging in conversations with me. Even after 
seeing Dr. Lin multiple times, this patient will still tell me after every appointment how much she loves Dr. 
Lin and how special of a person Dr. Lin is. This change in demeanor allowed our relationship to grow and 
changed my thoughts from hoping she would get better, to now enjoying every small conversation we have 
together. It also has made it easier to provide great customer service since she is now more engaging. 
Seeing this causes a great feeling that can’t be explained. It also proves how much individuals cherish one of 
the many services that we provide for them.” 

STUDENT GOVERNMENT DAY 

Our fall Student Government Day was held on November 17 and 44 students, 3 teachers, and 10 agency 
representatives participated. Students from all three Maine Township high schools began the day with an 
overview of Maine Township government. They then visited two of our funded agencies, Avenues to 
Independence and Northwest Suburban Day Care Center, and returned to the township to discuss in a 
mock funding hearing why a particular agency should be funded a designated amount. At the end of the 
event, one student told us we helped him decide to major in political science. One student expressed 
interest in local government, stating now he will be more involved in the election process moving 
forward. Another student remarked that he will be taking a more active role in local government. One of 
the students, who already volunteers at Avenues to Independence doing landscaping, was talking to other 
classmates/students about his positive experience. Throughout the day students stated that the public 
needs to be made aware of these community agencies, and they expressed interest in volunteering at the 
agencies we visited and discussed. Here is a sample of student feedback received on evaluation forms:  

• “It showed me how important the township government is to our community.” 

• “I was able to see firsthand how much local government and the people elected into office effect the 
community.” 

• “I was inspired greatly by the organizations we visited and I would feel strong about advocating for 
them.” 

• “Participating in Student Government Day increased my interest in taking a more active role in local 
government because this helped me to know more about my local government.” 

• “I’m now interested in how I can participate, particularly in advocating for organizations I support.” 

• “I have realized the vital role we may have of keeping organizations open that benefit us directly.” 

• “It inspired me to get more active in volunteering through different organizations to help support 
them.” 

• “I would like to maybe volunteer at some of these agencies.” 

• “Shows me I have an active role in local government.” 

• “It was an awesome experience and I would recommend all students to take part in this.” 

• “Thank you so much for this eye-opening opportunity.” 

• “I feel that it was a great introductory event to get students involved in local government.” 

• “I found the actual discussion portion very interesting.  It was very interesting to step in the shoes 
of board members.” 

• “I feel that my lack of activity in the local government was not due to a lack of interest but due to me 
not knowing enough about the agencies, and governments themselves.” 

PSYCHIATRIC SERVICES 

We now have a total of 68 active psychiatric clients. We plan on opening up psychiatric services to children 
and adolescents by February 1. Since there is a far greater shortage of access to affordable child and 
adolescent psychiatric services than adult psychiatric services, we expect a significant increase in demand 
for psychiatric services in the early part of 2018. 

COUNSELING  

MaineStay had 22 new counseling intakes in November. We had 98 ongoing cases and have a total of 120 
cases in our affordable strength-based counseling program. We currently have a waiting list of 14 clients.  



 

COMMUNITY EDUCATION SEMINARS/PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOPS 

On November 7 we hosted a community education seminar entitled Executive Functioning, Your Child, and 
You and had 72 people in attendance. This presentation helped attendees understand what executive 
functioning is and how to improve those skills, particularly with children and teens. We held a food drive 
during the event and encouraged attendees to bring an item to help support the Maine Township food 
pantry. Here are some comments from attendees: 

“Very engaging and good real-life examples.” 

“Great presenter and great topic.  Enjoyed!!!” 

“This was an excellent experience, I am looking forward to coming for more talks and telling my 
friends about this location.” 

On January 19, we will be hosting our annual day-long professional development workshop at Oakton 
Community College entitled Using Developmental Psychology in Psychotherapy with Dr. Michael Maniacci, a 
licensed clinical psychologist and internationally published author of over 50 works, including 5 textbooks. 
We currently have 215 people registered to attend. We will also be holding a food drive at this event to 
support our food pantry. 

ART IN THE TOWN  

Art in the Town celebrated the end of the fall 
session with an art exhibit and reception on 
November 27. It was wonderful to see the 
amazing works of art these students had been 
able to create throughout the course of the 
semester and how they took such pride in their 
work.  We are grateful we have been able to 
provide these talented and deserving students 
from low-income families an exceptional art 
education experience. Shown right is one of the 
students displaying her art creation at the art 
exhibit.  

ANXIETY GROUP  

Our fall anxiety coping skills group concluded on December 5. 

ANGER MANAGEMENT GROUP 

Our winter adult anger management group will begin on January 11. 

MAINESTAY E-NEWSLETTER 

As a way to share news about MaineStay services with our community, we have sent out a periodic e-
newsletter for the past 9 years. We now have over 3,000 subscribers. In the coming months, we will be 
expanding this cost-effective means of communicating with residents to include other departments as well 
and will allow residents to select what type of information they would like to receive from the Township 
when they sign up on our website. 

COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT   

During November, I attended the AITCOY Annual Meeting while at the TOI Conference. 
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